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Room 120- John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, D.C. 20004

Councilmember Jack Evans, Chairman of the Committee on Finance and Revenue, announces a
public oversight roundtable to be held on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 11:30 a.m. in Room 120,
of the John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20004.

The real property tax abatement for Chemonics International, Inc. would amend the D.C.
Official Code for a performance-based property tax abatement for Chemonics International, Inc.
(Chemonics) granted over the course of 9 years with a maximum of $650,000 per tax year (for a total
of $5,850,000 over the abatement period), to be determined based on Chemonics annual performance
in relation to specific employment requirements. The proposed real property tax abatement would
establish Chemonics' global headquarters of approximately 240,000 square feet in Washington, D.C. at
The Yards development at New Jersey Avenue S.E. and N Street, S.E. in Ward 6.

The Committee invites the public to testify at the roundtable. Those who wish to testify should
contact Sarina Loy, Committee Assistant at (202) 724-8058 or sloy@dccouncil.us, and provide your
name, organizational affiliation (if any), and title with the organization by 11:30 a.m. on Tuesday,
December 11,2018. Witnesses should bring 15 copies of their written testimony to the hearing. The
Committee allows individuals 3 minutes to provide oral testimony in order to permit each witness an
opportunity to be heard. Additional written statements are encouraged and will be made part of the
official record. Written statements may be submitted by e-mail to sloy@dccouncil.us or mailed to:
Council of the District of Columbia, 1350 Pennsylvania Ave., N.W., Suite 114, Washington D.C.
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